Minutes of the Hathersage Memorial Hall Management Committee
Tuesday 12th January 2016
1. Present - Graham, Simon, Brian, John and Dorothy, Amy, Amanda, Lucy, Marion and Christine Marshall (representing Hathersage Players).

2. Apologies – Tim, Liz. 

Zac sent apologies and his resignation, as he is no longer a member of Hathersage Players and therefore relinquishes his role as rep.
3. Minutes of the last committee meeting were approved and signed.

4. Matters Arising 

Brian had received a donation of £350 from the Fat Boys. Amanda will send a  letter of thanks.
Any donation from the Gala committee would arrive later in the year.

Stanage Hall. Simon reported that the matter of DDDC and the lease would probably not be resolved until the summer. He has spoken to Janice and feels that DDDC will keep hold of the lease for now as the procedures will take a while to complete. The Jumblies had been given permission to use the Stanage Hall for the January jumble sale and Christine said the the Players would probably like to use it in the future.

It was agreed that it would be helpful if when DDDC give notice, they paid the quarterly rent of £545 so that we have 3 months to carry out surveys and repairs. Simon will retrieve plans from the archives for the architects' attention.
5. Treasurers Report  

Graham explained the figures and that overall the finances are in a healthy position. Although lets were down from the previous year, it was felt that they had in fact reverted to normal levels. The deficit of £6,500 was due to problems of damp which have now been rectified. Reserves which had been as high as £50,000 some ten years ago, before the major refurbishment programme was commenced, remain at the agreed minimum requirement of £25,000. The need to carry this amount in reserves will be reviewed this year.
Graham explained the projected budget. The Players are not sure of their bookings this year and together with other letting uncertainties it was agreed to reduce the projected income from £17,000 to £16,000.

There was a request for WiFi to be provided and after discussion it was decided to talk to the Parish Council and investigate sharing with Hathersage Pool.

Budget for Repairs. The refuse collection charge has doubled, but it was agreed to continue the current provision. Both the replacement of stage curtains and rigging has been put on hold for the moment. Graham has negotiated a rebate on the music license this year. A budget of up to £11,000 has been identified to pay for ongoing repairs and maintenance. Any additional improvements will need to be externally financed or taken from Reserves, new minimum permitting.
Charging structure. Discussions took place, but a decision has been deferred.
6. Booking Report   

The children's tennis is to continue in the Hall with a private company. 

Several private bookings have been made, including Morris Dancers.

The website needs up-dating. John Dalton agreed to do it after John Anderson has spoken to Andrew Simpson.
7. Hirers Report 

The Film Club asked if they could use the lighting box. It was agreed subject to consultation with Brian and David from Hathersage Players.

Sound quality. The Film Club asked that the installation of sound boards be investigated. This was discussed, but no decision was made.
8. Maintenance and Renewals 

Brian reported that the Parking signs need to be replaced. New sockets and lights have been installed in the Lawrence Hall. 
9. Youth Club Notice Board 

Elisabeth Madden asked if she could use the board to publicise the Youth Work which is currently takin place. It was agreed, subject to permission from Janice (DDDC).

10. No Correspondence 

11. A.O.B  

Meeting dates. Simon asked that the meeting dates for 2016 should be planned. Dates for the February and March meetings were agreed. The AGM needs to be publicised in the Parish magazine and notice board.
12. Date of next meetings
7.30pm Monday 1st February – Sampson Room

7.30pm AGM followed by ordinary meeting - Monday 7th March – Lawrence Hall

